
HB 991 -- INCOME TAX

SPONSOR: Smith (163)

Currently, a taxpayer is allowed to deduct from his or her Missouri
adjusted gross income a portion of his or her federal income taxes
paid. This bill provides that federal income tax credits received
under Public Law 116-260 (Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021) or
any amount of federal income tax refund attributable to a tax
credit reducing a taxpayer's federal tax liability under any other
federal law that provides direct economic impact payments to
taxpayers to mitigate financial challenges related to the COVID-19
pandemic will not be considered when determining the amount of
federal income tax liability allowable as a deduction (Section
143.171, RSMo).

Currently, taxpayers who itemize deductions are required to include
any federal income tax refund amounts in his or her Missouri
adjusted gross income if such taxpayer previously claimed a
deduction for federal income tax liability on his or her Missouri
income tax return. This bill provides that any amount of a federal
income tax refund attributable to a tax credit received under
Public Law 116-260 (Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021) or any
amount of federal income tax refund attributable to a tax credit
reducing a taxpayer's federal tax liability under any other federal
law that provides direct economic impact payments to taxpayers to
mitigate financial challenges related to the COVID-19 pandemic will
not be included in the taxpayer's Missouri adjusted gross income
(Section 143.121).

This bill has an emergency clause.


